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Boozhoo!  The end of the quarter is

coming fast and the students are working hard to get in those last minute assignments to improve their grades.  Your encouragement in their efforts goes a long way.  

        Wednesday is the LIEC meeting and elections.  Five seats are available for election.  Parents and grandparents are invited to run for these positions.  One student representative and two alternates will also be elected.  Voting will be at the Onigum Community Center 10 am-5pm on November 02 and 03 and the WHA school, Room H222  from 10 am to 3 pm November 03.  The LIEC and JOM meeting will be held after elections at the Onigum Community Center.  New committee members are seated at the meeting.  

       I have been encouraging all our students to work hard and get good grades.  This is especially important for Seniors who are getting ready to graduate in the spring.  Also Juniors need to work hard to get those credits for graduating next year.  Grade point averages are important for getting scholarship funding and admittance into college.  Make sure your child gets plenty of rest and has time and a place for homework. 
       On Tuesday nights, there are three teachers from WHA coming to the Onigum Communiity Center to help students with their homework.  This is a great opportunity for students to get help with their homework.   Then don’t forget to praise them for a job well done.  A little bit goes a long way.  
Ojibwe Club   Ojibwe Club has started this month at Walker School, Room H222, with a small beginning.  The Ojibwe Club held at the school is for grades 5-12.  Students will be making outfits for the spring pow-wow during the next six weeks.  We would like to start with 10 students and add more as the first 10 outfits are finished.  Any parent who would like to help out can join us on the last three Wednesdays of the month and the first Monday from 3:30 to 5:30.  Students can ride the last bus but have to sign up for it before 2:30.
      Ojibwe Club is open every Friday from 5:00-7:00 in Onigum for all grades.  The first 45 minutes are for learning Ojibwemowin.  Everyone has something to eat after that.   Arts and crafts follow the meal.  Join us for a fun time.
The Bead People Visit Onigum   Last Friday the Bead Lady came to the center.  Everyone got to make a bead person, which they named.  Then we heard the story “The Wind of a Thousand Years”.  We learned about tolerance and accepting people no matter how different they are from us.  This project is an International Peace Project and we all had a great time.
Halloween Party in Onigum   There was a Halloween Party in Onigum on Friday night.  The costumes were great.  We saw witches and really scary creatures, pirates and princesses, vampires and wolves.  A big thank you to all the Onigum Local Council members who worked hard to put this fun event together.
Ojibwe Drum  We are working towards getting a drum and drum instructors at the school.  Work on the drum will start around the first of November.  Anyone interested please see Katie in the Indian Ed. Office.
Visit to University of MN

       Students interested in the fields of Bioproducts and Biosystems Engineering have an opportunity to tour this part of the University of MN on November 06.  Kathy Frazer’s granddaughter, Lynda Morrison is attending college at the University and has invited the students to come tour the facility and think about a career in science and technology.  
       Theresa Jordan has offered to transport students for this event.  Please contact her if interested to get the time she will be leaving.  
Minneapolis Institute of Art Trip
       The Indian Education Office has received several free tickets to see “Art of the Native Americans” at the Minneapolis Institute of Art”.  We have chosen November 24 as the day to see this showing.  Any parents, grandparents, aunts, uncles, etc., who would like to chaperone, please call Katie at 547-4248 no later than November 19.  Students, grades 5-12, who have grades of C or above with only 2 referrals and 92% perfect attendance from the first of October to the end of the first quarter will be considered to go.  
       We will be leaving at 7:00 AM and returning around 7:00 PM.   Parents are responsible for getting students to the school in the morning and need to make arrangements for students to be picked up at the school in the evening.
The Wizard of Oz is Coming to WHA  November 12th is the opening night of the play, “The Wizard of Oz”.  Two of our Native American students, Kylea Jo Dickson and Keevin White, will be playing Munchkins and Jitterbugs in the play.  The play begins at 7:00 pm.  Other performances are scheduled for November 13th, 7:00 pm; November 14th, 2:00 pm; November 19th and 20th at 7:00 pm.  The cost of tickets is $10 for adults, $6.00 for students and seniors.  Please come and support our students in their debut performances.  
Sleep ~ Are Our Kids Getting Enough?

(excerpts from Wolf Street Journal article by Keevin White)
It’s great getting older.  For one thing you can stay up late at night.  But just because you can, should you?  According to the National Sleep Foundation (NSF), “young people who don’t get enough sleep tend to be cranky and unhappy, and their grades suffer.  

       Not getting enough sleep is getting to be a real problem in the United States.  In a 2006, NSF poll, only 20 percent of kids ages eleven through fourteen get the recommended 9 hours of sleep at night.  On school nights, 45 percent get less than eight hours and one quarter of the kids said they fell asleep at school at least once a week.  The same number of kids said they felt too tired to exercise.  

       We sleep less when we get older but given a chance to sleep as long or as late as we want, teens will sleep up to ten hours.  So maybe we do need more sleep than we think we do.  How many hours of sleep do you get at night?
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